Administrator’s Report

Board of Health Meeting of July 12, 2018
Report covers from 06/14-07/11/18

Items requiring Board vote are noted with an asterisk (*)


A.  Inspection Report Reviews
(1)  1 Moses Lane, Heath, Map 154, Lot 17*
I have reviewed the report for the official Title 5 inspection conducted at this property by Jonathan Granz on June 22, 2018.  During my review, I noted a discrepancy between the as-built drawing dated October 27, 1998 and the existing property; specifically that the distribution box and a portion of the leaching area have been paved over and are being used as a driveway.  The inspector also noted that the distribution box is in fair/poor condition.  The distribution box is not rated for vehicular traffic, and this will lead to increased deterioration, compromising the function of the septic system.  In addition, paving over the leaching area restricts air flow and diminishes the function of the system, as well as possibly compromising the integrity of the piping.
Recommendation:  I recommend the Board of Health send a letter to the property owner stating we are in agreement with the determination of the inspector, Jonathan Granz that the system passes the official Title 5 inspection conducted on June 22, 2018.  However, if the paved driveway is to remain in its current location, the distribution box shall be replaced with one suitable for H-20 loading.  In addition, the end of the leach field shall be vented to ensure proper air flow is permitted through the leaching area. This work shall be done within 2 years of the date of the inspection, or not later than June 22, 2018.
(2)  130 Blueberry Lane, Weinberg, Map 144, Lot 30*

I have reviewed the report for the official Title 5 inspection conducted by Dan Johnson on May 24, 2018.  I am in agreement with the determination of the inspector that this system does not meet the failure criteria and therefore passes the inspection.  The inspector did note that the effluent filter on the outlet end of the septic tank was clogged; this was rectified during the inspection.

Recommendation:  I recommend the Board of Health send a letter to the property owner stating that we are in agreement with the determination of the inspector Dan Johnson, that the system passes the Title 5 inspection conducted on May 24, 2018.  The letter should also remind the property owners that the effluent filter on the outlet end of the septic tank shall be rinsed at least annually, to ensure proper system function.
(3)  56 Choate Street, Guerriero, Map 115, Lot 21*
I have reviewed the report for the official Title 5 inspection conducted at this property by George Norris on May 18, 2018.  I am in agreement with the determination of the inspector that this system does not meet the failure criteria and therefore passes the inspection.
Recommendation:  I recommend the Board of Health send a letter to the property owner stating we are in agreement with the determination of the inspector, George Norris, that the system passes the official Title 5 inspection conducted on May 18, 2018.

B. Soil Evaluations / Waiver Explorations – information only
(1) 56 Apple Street, Ellsworth, Map 141, Lot 12
I witnessed a soil evaluation as the first step in replacing the failed septic system at this property.

C. Septic System Design Plan Reviews
None.
D. Septic System Installations/Abandonments (informational only)
(1) 34 Robbins Island Road, Calder, Map 108, Lot 5
I inspected the tight tank installation at this property.

(2) 34A Robbins Island Road, Denton, Map 108, Lot 6

I inspected the tight tank installation at this property.

(3) 2 Conomo Lane, Davis, Map 108, Lot 22

I inspected the tight tank installation at this property.

(4) 11 Middle Road, Woodward, Map 108, Lot 57

I inspected the tight tank installation at this property.

E. Well Water Supply
None.

F. Complaints
(1) Chebacco Terrace laundry room
We received a complaint that the washing machines at Chebacco Terrace are contaminated with feces.  Ann spoke with the director, Irene, who informed her she was closing the laundry room until the equipment can be professionally cleaned.  I also reached out to Lianne Cook, Public Health Nurse, and Kristin Crockett, COA director, to determine if there is further action that could be taken.  We will work with Irene to draft a letter to residents on proper procedures to ensure this issue doesn’t happen again.

Recommendation:  None – informational only.
(2) 184 Southern Avenue, Ramsey, Map 151, Lot 5
We received a complaint about this property, with the complainant asking about the permissibility of portable restrooms (“portapotties”) on residential property.  I did a site visit and noted 100-200 portapotties on this property, as well as a septic pumping truck for The Shed.  This company is not licensed to pump/haul septage in Essex, so I notified the company of the requirement to cease operation until such time as we receive the necessary application and associated documents.  Essex does not currently require a separate license for portable restrooms.

Recommendation:  None – informational only.

G. Other
(1)  113 Conomo Point Road, Sisk, Map 108, Lot 75*
We have received a report from a structural engineer (Edward Moll, P.E) outlining the determination of the evaluation of the sea wall.  The report acknowledges the sea wall is largely structurally sound, and the engineer has stated that it is unlikely the installation of an on-site wastewater system will have a negative impact on the sea wall, with the proposed 6’ separation.  Mr. Moll did state there are areas where the sea wall needs to be repaired or reinforced.

Recommendation:  Discussion regarding the possibility of siting an on-site wastewater system in the backyard, approximately 6’ to the sea wall, and outlining any potential requirements above and beyond what is outlined in Title 5 to ensure the integrity of the system and sea wall. 
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